


   THE FEAST OF THE HOLY FAMILY 
 

December 26th & 27th, 2020 

                       
Sat 12/26 – David “Charlie” Sturtz (RIP) Fr. Oscar 
  Requested by Jeanie Sturtz 
 

Sun 12/27 – Parishioners of OLBS  Fr. Oscar  
 

Mon 12/28 – No Mass  

                   

Tue 12/29 – Loving Memory of Billy Webster Fr. Oscar 
  Requested by William Webster 
 

Wed 12/30 – Joe Buffa (RIP)   Fr. Oscar 
  Requested by Cathy Fudella 
 

Thurs 12/31 – Yen Nguyen (RIP)   Fr. Oscar 
  Requested by The Bui Family  
 

Fri 1/1 – Ky Duong (RIP)   Fr. Oscar 
                Requested by The Bui Family 
 

Sat 1/2 – Richard & Anna Kozlowski (RIP) Fr. Oscar 
  Requested by Linda & Joe Drexler 
 

Sun 1/3  – James Geron (RIP)    Fr. Oscar 
  10th Anniversary of Death 
  Requested by Donna Geron  
 

Collections for December 19th  & 20th, 2020 
Parish Operations                                                                $4,272.00 
Online Giving as of 12/15/2020     275.00 
Supplemental Collection                                     2,820.00   
Christmas Flowers                         10.00 
Christmas        575.00 
Poor Box          45.05 
Votive Candles         32.06 
Total                                                                                        $8,029.11 
Amount needed weekly for Parish Operations is               $3,940     
Restricted, Special Use or Sent out of Parish                 
Facilities Repairs and Maintenance Fund                  $200.00  
Haiti Fund                    $400.00 
Catholic Charities      $50.00 
 

***Thank you to all the parishioners who have brought into the 
office, mailed, or given their weekly contributions at one of the 
Masses allowing us to continue critical operations.  Our parish 
office remains open for you to be able to bring or mail your 
weekly donations.  To mail your donations, send to: Our Lady of 
the Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church, 207 West Euclid Blvd., 
West Point, VA 23181.  Or, you can drop your offertory in the white 
box marked ‘Boogaard Hall’ located on the back porch of the 
Mercy Center.   You can also give at one of the Masses or 
temporarily give online at  https://offertory.richmonddiocese.org/. 
Choose our Parish through the Drop-Down - OLBS #623.  This will 
ensure the proceeds go only to our parish.  Thank you. 
 

***Our Parish Offices will be Closed for the 
Christmas and New Year Holidays 

beginning Christmas Eve, Thursday, 
December 24th through Monday, January 

4th.  We will reopen Tuesday, December 5th 
at 10:00am.  There will not be a bulletin next 
weekend.  In case of an emergency, please 

call Pam at 919-820-1986.   

 
Masses Resume! 

***Due to COVID-19, Mass is being live streamed for use 
on various Diocesan digital media accounts of the 

Catholic Diocese of Richmond, including, but not limited 
to, the websites of the Catholic Diocese of Richmond and 
the Catholic Virginian, and social media platforms of the 

Catholic Diocese of Richmond.  Photography and/or 
screenshot images from the livestream may be used for 
the Catholic Virginian print edition.  If you do not wish to 

be captured by live streaming, please refrain from 
attending that particular Mass time. 

 

There will be some mandated changes to how we 
practice our Mass.  Effective immediately: 

1. You are asked to stay home if you are ill, 
elderly, anxious, or immunocompromised.  
Bishop Knestout has dispensed all Catholics in 
the Diocese from their Sunday Mass obligation. 

2. If you have a fever or symptoms of Covid-19, 
you will not be permitted to enter the building. 

3. You should arrive at least 30 minutes prior to 
the start time for Mass to allow time for 
temperature testing, vetting and being seated 
by the ushers.  The ushers will let each pew 
know the staggered process for exiting the 
Church once Mass is over.  

4. Everyone shall maintain six feet of social 
distance from others who are not from the 
same household at all times while in Church or 
on Church property. 

5. Everyone 5 years and older attending Mass 
shall wear a Cloth Face Mask.  Those who 
cannot wear a cloth mask may wear a face 
shield. Be sure the mask covers your nose and 
mouth.  (Face mask should be removed only for 
Receiving Holy Communion.)  ***Anyone who 
comes to any Mass (including daily Mass) 
without a face covering, will not be admitted to 
Mass. 

6. Look for direction from the ushers when going 
up to receive Holy Communion.  Holy 
Communion should be received in the hand 
until further notice.  There will be no 
distribution of the Blood of Christ until further 
notice.   

7. Refrain from physical contact, such as holding 
hands during the Our Father and shaking 
hands during the Sign of Peace. 

8. Singing by the congregation is strongly 
discouraged.   

9. Sanitize hands when entering and leaving 
Church.  Bring personal supply of hand 
sanitizer to use before receiving Holy 
Communion, if possible. 

10. No bulletins will be available at Masses.  *We 
will continue to make the bulletins available 
online, through email, and mail bulletins to 
those without Internet access. 

 

Mass Attendance – December 19th & 20th, 2020 
Saturday Night Mass 5:30pm = 33 

Sunday Morning Mass 9:00am = 80 
Spanish Mass = No Attendance Recorded 

 

https://offertory.richmonddiocese.org/


 
PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND GOOD HEALTH 

Emily Adams      Elizabeth Alley                Camb Ashley 
Candace Barefoot    Virginia Becker Linda Blevins 
Ron Blevins     Jon Boyette       Joan Buehler    
Linda Burch     Nancy Caramucci Sal Caramucci 
Kathryn Carson      Kevin Carson        Lucy Carson      
Tim Collier     Meredith Crowe  Eric Crump      
The D’Alema Family   Vincent D’elia          Denise DePompeo    
Dale Dippre      Dexter Dix                   Larry Dzula, Jr.            
Michelle Eshelman    Amanda Fincher       Natalee Franzyshen  
Kelli Gaeta     Margaret Geron Jim Gregory        
Pat Hinkle       Kelly Hipple         Tom Hollowak             
Mary Ann Hooper      Gail Justin         Bob Kay         
John Kellam        Bill Kessler         Gloria Kojcsich        
Bonnie Kopacki           Joyce Kostrzewa          Gordon Langston        
Patricia Lanuza        Henry Lasch         Tracy Lasch         
Melissa Leger        Lanci McCloud  Kenny McGinley       
Beverly McGowan    Patrick McGowan     William Madigan III  
Baby Vivian Mallis     Diane Agnes Martin     Ron Martz        
Clara Morrow       Randy Morrow              Specialist Mullins      
Marilyn Naggy       Larry Newtzie            Desiree Page          
Ka’varus Penticolas      Brett Pickens  Pam Rigsby       
Mark A. Roane        Vickie Roane                 Leonard Romano       
Debbie Royals        Joanna Ryalls                 Jack Scaife        
Barbara Schafer         James Simmons            Allen Smith       
The Solak Family        Levi Sturtz                 Alan Tate        
Jim Tokarz         Mae Touray              Chris Vincent, Sr.     
Gloria Wajciechowski     Linda Webster Emmett White      
James Wills        Andrea Berberich Wilson  Lois Wilson             
Robert ‘Bobby’ Wilson       Jody Zogran 
 

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 
Major Jonathan Culberson (Afghanistan) 

 

Church Cleaning Schedule 
12/28 thru 1/3/2021 – Dan Gibbs Family 
1/4/21 thru 1/10/21 – Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters 
1/11 thru 1/17 – Tom & Rowena Fauber 

 
12/26 – Joe Drexler, Bob Ryalls & Dan Gibbs 
12/27 – Jim Milby, Tuan Nguyen & Jim Vadas 

 
12/26 – Tom Fauber & Lorraine Ryalls 
12/27 – Kim DiLandro & Kay Shaw 
 

 
There are no Sunday Classes on December 

27th.  They will resume on January 3rd.   
 

The next Confirmation Class is scheduled 
for January 3rd at 6:30pm in the Boogaard 

Hall. 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
As we enter into another Christmas 

season let’s take time to think about the 

simple Judean shepherds, who, one dark 

night, saw a great light, and in the power 

and inspiration of that light became 

changed men.  They came to see and to 

worship; they returned glorifying and 

praising God for the things that they had 

learned and witnessed.  We come to the 

Lord Jesus in like manner, but we see 

more than a babe in a manger.  We see 

the King, resplendent in His power, taking 

to Himself the scepter of authority, 

bringing this evil world order to an end 

that He might set up in its place His own 

everlasting Kingdom of Peace.  Like those 

simple shepherds, we must return 

glorifying and praising God for the 

evidence of the coming Kingdom.  The 

people of today sadly need such a 

message; the time is at hand, we must 

tell our neighbors and friends the 

tremendous story of Jesus’ coming.  

Adults: Who in your life needs you to 

share this message most? 

Children: Who can you tell about the 

wonders of Jesus’ birth and His Heavenly 

Kingdom? 
 

SAINT OF THE WEEK 
Stephen was a faithful follower of Christ 

whose only crime was obedience to the 

Lord.  He was among the first appointed 

deacons.  The authorities accused him of 

blasphemy against God and falsely accused 

him of preaching against the Mosaic Law 

and the temple.  As Stephen was stoned 

to death, he prayed that the Lord would 

receive his spirit and his attackers would 

be forgiven.  His feast day is December 
26th and he is the patron of stonemasons 

and deacons.   



DO YOU KNOW? 

Some people asked, “Why does the 

Church celebrate St. Stephen’s 

memorial day right after Christmas 

when people are still celebrating 

Christ’s birthday?”  The answer might 

be because the Church wants to unite 

Christ’s Incarnation with Christians’ 

duty; that means: the Christmas’ joy 

is that people have seen the salvation; 

but to achieve salvation, people must 

show their faith in the Son.  We have 

a tendency to go back to our normal 

lives after a joyful and holy Christmas.  

The Church wants to remind us of our 

duty to be Christ’s witnesses in daily 

life.   
   

 
To our couples with anniversaries in December:  Glenn 

& Kay Shaw – 12/1/1972; Craig & Danielle Smith – 
12/1/2007; (Francis) & Cathy Fudella – 12/13/1971; 
Michael & Jan Bellanca – 12/29/1963; and Chris & 

Paula Polcyn – 12/30/1988 
 
 

 
Sanctuary of Life:  This weekend we celebrate 

the Feast of the Holy Family. Though he was 

conceived of a virgin, Jesus nevertheless 

lived as a son in a human family -- a family 

which points the way for the rest of us. The 

family is the sanctuary of life. There can be 

no life without family, and there can be no 

family without life. The family, above all, is 

where life is to be welcomed, no matter how 

fragile or inconvenient it may be. One of the 

many reasons why the Pope and bishops 

identify abortion and euthanasia as pre-

eminent issues is because these crimes are 

committed by one family member upon 

another. May the Holy Family lead us to a 

Culture of Life.  (Priests for Life) 

Resource for Women in Crisis 

HOPE Pregnancy Care Center:  located at 1315 
Jamestown Rd., Suite 202, Williamsburg, VA 23185 
Phone: 757-229-6472  Open: Monday – Thursday  
10:30 am to 3:00 pm. (Wednesdays - 10:30am - 3pm, 
and 6:30pm - 8:30pm) 
 

 
 

ARE YOU IN NEED OF PRAYER?  DO YOU KNOW 
SOMEONE IN NEED OF PRAYER?  Please contact the 
prayer chain to request any prayers needed. Anonymous 
Prayer Requests accepted.  Contact:  On Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays & Thursdays, please contact Pam Watkins at 
the Church office at 804-843-3125 from 10:15 am through 
4:30 pm.  Any other times, please contact Pam Watkins at 
919-820-1986 (cell phone). 
 

Upcoming Mass Schedule 
 

January 1st, 2021 – Holy Day of Obligation – The 
Solemnity of Mary – Mass at 9:00am 
(Livestreamed) 
 

January 2nd & 3rd – Epiphany of the Lord 
 

January 9th & 10th – Baptism of the Lord – the End 
of the Christmas Season 

 

 
Through the generosity of our wonderful parish 
family we were able to help 62 (I think this is a 

record) children have a Merry Christmas with Gifts 
picked out just for them.  Some even came through 

with donations for the leftover tags so that each 
child was taken care of and not one was left out. 
This year has been an unusual year and we had 

many request help with their children.  THANK YOU 
so much for spreading the Love of Baby Jesus!!! 

 

Again, our wonderful parish family gave of 
themselves so that we could supply 10 families with 
enough groceries to last them a couple of weeks or 

so, depending on the size of the family.  Most 
importantly, children who will be out of school, will 
have food in their pantries and can relax and enjoy 
being a child at Christmas.  $1,510.00 was collected 
for Food Baskets.  We spent at Aldi $1,023.35 on 10 
very plentiful Food Baskets and still have $486.65 to 
be able to put towards Easter Food Baskets in the 

coming year.  Sandy Lam supplied lunch for all who 
participated.  Those who participated were Jackson 

Gibbs, Erin Hayden, Joshua Hayden, Suzann 
Hayden, Deidra Kopacki, Kody Kopacki, Mason 

Kopacki, Sandy Lam, Bob Ryalls, Lorraine Ryalls, 
and Scott Watkins.  Thank you so much for all your 
help!  It was a huge success!!! We had a great time 

sharing the Love and Hope of Baby Jesus!!! 
 

Our Church Calendars are here for 2021!!!  Please 
look in the back of the Church for the new 

Calendars!!! 

https://goo.gl/maps/eFef47pQ8pN2
https://www.hopewilliamsburg.org/contact
https://www.hopewilliamsburg.org/contact


Mass Readings: The Feast of the Holy 
Family 

. 

A reading from the Book of Genesis 

The word of the LORD came to Abram in a vision, 
saying: “Fear not, Abram! I am your shield; I will 
make your reward very great.” But Abram said, “O 
Lord GOD, what good will your gifts be, if I keep on 
being childless and have as my heir the steward of 
my house, Eliezer?” Abram continued, “See, you 
have given me no offspring, and so one of my 
servants will be my heir.” Then the word of the LORD 
came to him: “No, that one shall not be your heir; 
your own issue shall be your heir.” The Lord took 
Abram outside and said, “Look up at the sky and 
count the stars, if you can. Just so,” he added, “shall 
your descendants be.” Abram put his faith in the 
LORD, who credited it to him as an act of 
righteousness. The LORD took note of Sarah as he 
had said he would; he did for her as he had promised.  
Sarah became pregnant and bore Abraham a son in 
his old age, at the set time that God had stated. 
Abraham gave the name Isaac to this son of his 
whom Sarah bore him. 
The Word of the Lord 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk 
in his ways. 
Blessed is everyone who fears the LORD, who walks 
in his ways! For you shall eat the fruit of your 
handiwork; blessed shall you be, and favored. 
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk 
in his ways. 
Your wife shall be like a fruitful vine in the recesses of 
your home; your children like olive plants around your 
table. 
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk 
in his ways. 
Behold, thus is the man blessed who fears the LORD. 
The LORD bless you from Zion: may you see the 
prosperity of Jerusalem all the days of your life. 
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk 
in his ways. 
 

A reading from the Letter to the Hebrews 
Brothers and sisters: By faith Abraham obeyed when 
he was called to go out to a place that he was to 
receive as an inheritance; he went out, not knowing 
where he was to go. By faith he received power to 
generate, even though he was past the normal age 
--and Sarah herself was sterile-- for he thought that 
the one who had made the promise was trustworthy. 
So it was that there came forth from one man, himself 
as good as dead, descendants as numerous as the 
stars in the sky and as countless as the sands on the 
seashore. By faith Abraham, when put to the test,  
offered up Isaac,  and he who had received the 
promises was ready to offer his only son, of whom it 
was said, “Through Isaac descendants shall bear 
your name.” He reasoned that God was able to raise 
even from the dead, and he received Isaac back as a 
symbol. 
The Word of the Lord 

 

R. Alleluia, alleluia. 
Let the peace of Christ control your hearts; let the 
word of Christ dwell in you richly. 
R. Alleluia, alleluia. 
 

A Reading from the Holy Gospel according to Luke 
When the days were completed for their purification  
according to the law of Moses,  they took him up to 
Jerusalem to present him to the Lord. When they had 
fulfilled all the prescriptions of the law of the 
Lord, they returned to Galilee, to their own town of 
Nazareth. The child grew and became strong, filled 
with wisdom; and the favor of God was upon him. 
The Gospel of the Lord 
 

Spiritual Communion Prayer 
My Jesus, I believe that you are present in 
the most Blessed Sacrament. I love You 
above all things and I desire to receive You 
into my soul. Since I cannot now receive 
You sacramentally, come at least spiritually 
into my heart. I embrace You as if You were 
already there, and unite myself wholly to 
You. Never permit me to be separated from 
You. Amen. 

 

Thank you so much to Tom and Rowena 
Fauber and their crew of helpers who have 
kept our church decorated so beautifully 

during Advent and this Christmas Season!  
It is a joy to walk in and see the beauty!!! 

 

Thank you from Haiti 
We have received the very generous donation 

that you sent to our parish.  We thank you form 
the bottom of our hearts for this wonderful gift 

that we can use to improve the living conditions 
of the poorest families in Saints Peter and Paul 
parish during this holiday season.  Once again, 
thank you for this wonderful gift.  We hope you 
will continue to support the cause which we are 
trying to push through here.  May God continue 

to bless you and the people of your parish!  
With warmest thanks, Fr. Banive 

 

 

 
 

Our sincerest condolences to Terry Pyne, 
wife of Jim Pyne, whose father, Robert 
Long, recently passed away.  Eternal rest 
grant unto him, O Lord, and let the 
perpetual light shine upon him. 



Please support our sponsors. . . . . .. . . They support our bulletin! 

We invite all parishioners to join a ministry. 
Contact the Chairperson of the ministry or call the Parish Office at 

804.843.3125 

ALTAR SERVERS 
   Joe Drexler                         843-2541 
   liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

ARTS & ENVIRONMENT 
   Rowena & Tom Fauber     725-6110 
    artsenvironment@olbs-catholic.org 
    
BELL CHOIR 
    
CANTORS/CHOIR 
   Leda Zaginaylo             757 870-2516 
    music@olbs-catholic.org 
    
CEMETERY COMMITTEE 
   Gary Silvia                    757-303-8576 
   cemeterychair@olbs-catholic.org 
     

CHURCH HISTORIAN         
     Linda Drexler          843-2451 
     historian@olbs-catholic.org 
 

CLEANING COORDINATOR   
 
COMMUNITY LIFE 

FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
      Jim Pyne 
      facilitieschair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
     Richard Duke            843-3125 
      financechair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

HISPANIC MINISTRY 
    Nanci Hernandez 
     Jose Velasquez 
     hispanicministry@olbs-catholic.org 
  
HOSPITALITY 
   Glenn & Kay Shaw                843-3476 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE 
    
KNIT, PURL & PRAY 
    Linda Drexler                       843-2541 
    Donna Geron            843-2781 
 

LAWN MOWING COMMITTEE 
    Eric Ellingson                       843-2184 
    ericellingson@verizon.net 
  
    

LIBRARY 
   Linda Drexler        843-2541 
    vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

LITURGY COMMITTEE 
    Joe Drexler         843-2541 
    liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

MINISTRY SCHEDULING 
    Pattie Vadas         843-4082 
    ministryscheduler@olbs-catholic.org 
 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
   Margaret Varboncoeur    843-2867                    
 

PARISH COUNCIL   
    Kim diLandro            804 814-8148 
    parishchair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

SACRISTAN 
   Marguerite Sturtz            843-2175 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
    Lorraine Ryalls   843-3125 ext 103 
     dre@olbs-catholic.org 
      
 

WELCOME  NEW  PARISHIONERS  
New members are asked to register at the Parish Office in the Mercy Center. 

 
 

Vincent Funeral Home 
and  Cremation Services 

 

CHRIS P. VINCENT 
 

    vincentfuneralh@aol.com 
 
 

          417 11
th

 Street 
          West Point VA 23181 
          804-843-2550 
 
 

     9923 Pocahontas Trail  
     Providence Forge VA  23140 
     804-966-7075 
 
 

Custom Monuments 

 
Rent the 

Father van den Boogaard 
Hall 

 
 
 

Facilities for 
Wedding Receptions, 
Anniversary Parties, 

Birthdays, Family Reunions 
 
 

 

843-3125 ext 111 
 

Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

 Revised 2/20/2020 

 

 

*New Members 
Welcomed 

*Hall Rental Available 
 

Contact 
Pat Hite 

(804) 366-2026 

 





Christmas Flower Donations 

In Loving Memory of our Deceased Loved Ones 
Jeff Applegate  (Son-in-Law)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

James Arthur       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pincus 

John & Gloria Bonatti      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Reverend Henry van den Boogaard    Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Deceased Members of the Bowling Family   Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

Reverend John Brieffies     Requested by Donna Geron 

Reverend John Brieffies     Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Alice Bromeier       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Gaetano Buffa       Requested by Terry & Brenda Frederick 

Joe Buffa       Requested by Terry & Brenda Frederick 

Warren & Rose DiLandro     Requested by Eric & Kim DiLandro & Family 

Ann Duong       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Francis Duong 

Gian Duong       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Francis Duong 

Gian Duong & An Bui      Requested by The Bui Family 

Hung (Savio) Duong      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Francis Duong 

Long Duong       Requested by The Bui Family 

Long Duong       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Francis Duong 

Savio Duong       Requested by The Bui Family 

Joseph & Peggy Fostek (Parents)    Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fetterolf 

Joseph & Marie Gawlik     Requested by Ms. Arlene Lasch 

James H. Geron      Requested by Donna Geron 

Patricia Gurganus      Requested by William Webster 

Robert Harrison (Father)     Requested by Kathy Wills 

Mai Huynh       Requested by the Bui Family 

Caroline Jones (Mother)     Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Deceased Members of the Klisiewecz Family   Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Deceased Members of the Kopacki Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Henry J. Kopacki, Jr.       Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

John Kovacs (Uncle)      Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Richard & Anna Kozlowski     Requested by Lorraine & Bob Ryalls 

Andrew J. & Mary S. Kurdziel (Parents)   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Antenette & Emelia Kurdziel (Sister)    Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Bill Kurdziel (Brother)      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Deceased Members of the McDonald Family   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Paul McDonald 

Deceased Members of the McGowan Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Billy McGowan      Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Deceased Members of the Marshall Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

James Milby, Sr.      Requested by James Milby, Jr. 

Dora Morrow       Requested by Eric & Kim DiLandro & Family 

Florence & Joe Naggy      Requested by Mrs.  Mildred Hite 

Jim & Mary Niedenthal      Requested by Eric & Kim DiLandro & Family 

Ethel Newton       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 



Mary & Stephen Ochman (Parents)    Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Our Parents       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. William J. Madigan 

Deceased Members of the Owens Family   Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Cecelia Pincus       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pincus 

Richard Pincus       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pincus  

John F. Roane, III (Son)     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Sam & Elsie Ryalls      Requested by Bob & Lorraine Ryalls 

Billy Scaife       Requested by William Webster 

Virginia Schmitz (Sister)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Robert Servonsky      Requested by Cheryl Servonsky & Family 

John & Clara Sours      Requested by Eric & Kim DiLandro & Family 

Thomas Sturtz, Sr. (Husband)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Tommy Sturtz, Jr. (Son)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Deceased Members of the Tucker Family   Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Gilbert Vadas       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Deceased Members of the Watkins Family   Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

Billy Webster       Requested by William Webster 

Kathy Webster      Requested by William Webster 

Deceased Members of the White Family   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Paul McDonald 

John & Anna Wroblick (Aunt & Uncle)   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fetterolf 

 

Angie M., Mary F., Virginia W., Kay G., & Bibiane W.  - Deceased Friends & Counters - Requested by Mr. & Mrs.  

Frank Fetterolf 

 

 

In Loving Honor of Our Living Loved Ones 
Brooks Bennett (Grandson)     Requested by Jackie & Gary Silvia 

Dorothy Harrison (Mother)     Requested by Kathy Wills 

Members of the Klisiewecz Family    Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Marian Kopacki      Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Audrey B. Milby      Requested by James Milby, Jr. 

Members of the Tucker Family    Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Members of the Watkins Family    Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

 



 

 

Church Cleaning Schedule 
 

January, February, March, April, May, June & July 2021 

     
1/18/2021 through 1/24/2021  Gary & Jackie Silvia 
      
1/25/2021 through 1/31/2021  Our Hispanic Community 
      
2/1/2021 through 2/7/2021  Dan Gibbs Family 
 
2/8/2021 through 2/14/2021  Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters 
 
2/15/2021 through 2/21/2021  Tom & Rowena Fauber 
 
2/22/2021 through 2/28/2021  Gary & Jackie Silvia 
 
3/1/2021 through 3/7/2021  Our Hispanic Community  
     
3/8/2021 through 3/14/2021  Dan Gibbs Family 
 
3/15/2021 through 3/21/2021  Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters 
 
3/22/2021 through 3/28/2021   Tom & Rowena Fauber  
  
3/29/2021 through 4/4/2021   Gary & Jackie Silvia 
 
4/5/2021 through 4/11/2021  Our Hispanic Community  
 
4/12/2021 through 4/18/2021  Dan Gibbs Family 
 
4/19/2021 through 4/25/2021  Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters   
 
4/26/2021 through 5/2/2021  Tom & Rowena Fauber  
 
5/3/2021 through 5/9/2021  Gary & Jackie Silvia   
 
5/10/2021 through 5/16/2021  Our Hispanic Community 
 
5/17/2021 through 5/23/2021  Dan Gibbs Family  
 
5/24/2021 through 5/30/2021  Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters  
 
5/31/2021 through 6/6/2021  Tom & Rowena Fauber  
 
6/7/2021 through 6/13/2021  Gary & Jackie Silvia  
 
6/14/2021 through 6/20/2021  Our Hispanic Community   
 
6/21/2021 through 6/27/2021  Dan Gibbs Family  
 
6/28/2021 through 7/4/2021  Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters  
 
7/5/2021 through 7/11/2021  Tom & Rowena Fauber  
 
7/12/2021 through 7/18/2021  Gary & Jackie Silvia  
 
7/19/2021 through 7/25/2021  Our Hispanic Community 
 
7/26/2021 through 8/1/2021  Dan Gibbs Family  


